17th February 2017



Mrs Sunderland Singing Workshop
Yesterday, 59 of our junior children took part in the ‘Sing Caribbean Carnival Style’ workshop along with hundreds of other children at Huddersfield Town Hall. The performance was part of the Mrs Sunderland Festival and the children had been working towards the event over a number of weeks. Tyndale Thomasthe workshop singing and the children saw performances from a steeland carnival dancers from members of the Reach Performing Arts Academy. The children had a wonderful time singing and dancing and were certainly dressed for a party in their fantastic bright colours.  A big thank you to the PTA for funding the coaches on the day.


Year 1 Class Assembly 
Class 1 put on a fantastic class assembly on Tuesday and we were all very proud of them. They told us about their learning this term, including their topic on London and the Queen, map work in geography and the story of Jasper and the Beanstalk which linked with the science topic on plants. The children also sang some songs that they had learnt in music with Mrs Middleton. The assembly was very well attended by parents, carers and grandparents; thank you to all who came. 

Comic Relief
Comic Relief takes place on Friday 24th March and the school and class councils will be involved in planning the day. More details to follow in the next newsletter
r.

Reading Friends
Many thanks to Mrs McDonald, Mrs Hyde, Mrs, Mrs Lockwood, Mrs Cook and Miss Coldwell who have joined Mrs SeniorMrs KellyKey Stage 1Mrs Thorley in Key Stage 2 in listening to children read. We want them all to know how much we appreciate them and how much it means to the children they read with. Thank you!


World Book Day
World Book Day is fast approaching and we will be celebrating it at Meltham Moor this year on Friday 3rd March. The day will involve the children taking part in a number of activities which will be organised in a ‘carousel’ so that the children move around the classes in their Key Stage, in mixed aged groups. Special Mentions assembly will take place as usual.
We are also inviting children, and staff!, to dress up as their favourite book character for the day.  It would be nice if the children could read the book that their book character is from – a bit of holiday reading perhaps? 


Anti-Bullying Poster Competition 
As you will be aware, we are currently writing a new anti-bullying policy and the school and class council have been involved in this. A child-friendly policy has been written and one of the ideas from the children is to hold a competition to design an anti-bullying poster, with key messages from the policy. Children in Years 1-6 should have brought information home about this but for your information the rules are as follows: 
· Posters can be produced by hand or using a computer
· A4 size, please write full name and class on the back
· To include some key information from our anti-bullying policy 
· Posters to be handed in to the school office by Friday 3rd March
The full version of the new anti-bullying policy will be available for your comment after the half-term break. 


Book Fair
Following on from book week, our book fair begins on Monday 13th March. The books will be in the hall and for sale between 3.15 and 4.00 each day – it will also be open during our Parents’ Evening on Thursday and this will be run by our PTA. If anybody is able to help the PTA, please let Mrs Woodfield know. Parents, grandparents and friends are very welcome to come along to the book fair. The school receives a good commission on the books sold which will be spent directly on books for children in school. Previous years’ fairs have been a great success with many books being bought which enabled us to get lots of books for school. The most important effect of the fair is to further stimulate the children’s interest in books and reading. There will also be a second hand uniform sale throughout the evening. Please come along and support this event. 

Parents’ Meetings and Evenings
Our next Parents’ Evening is on Thursday 16th March. Letters will be sent home on Thursday 2nd March with replies to be in by Wednesday 8th March. Appointment times will then be sent on Friday 10th March. Please keep the date free as these meetings are essential to share children’s progress and look ahead to their next steps in learning. Some parents will be invited to meetings at different times and these meetings replace the Parents’ Evening ones. Parents of children in Nursery will meet with staff at another time. Please remember that staff are happy to make an appointment to see parents at any time (preferably after school) if there are matters they wish to discuss. 
Moor Fun Out of School Club
Moor Fun offers childcare from 7.30am to 9.00am and from 3.15pm to 6.00pm on school days.  The club is now open on School training days with priority given to  children already on roll at the club but then opened up to everybody for the remaining places.
Moor Fun is not run by the school, it is a totally independent organisation which is run by a voluntary management body.  All decisions are made by the voluntary body and any enquiries, suggestions or complaints should be addressed to them.
The volunteers are made up of parents with representation from the school and school governing body.  If the club didn’t have enough parents that were willing to be involved in the running of the club then, unfortunately, the facility would have to close.  Luckily there are a committed group of volunteers at the moment who are doing a fantastic job of ensuring that the provision offered is top quality and compliant with all statutory regulations.  New volunteers are always encouraged, the more people that are involved then the less work for everyone involved.  Please let Dawn know if you are interested in finding out more.


PTA 
On Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday of the half term holidays, 10am to 3pm, the PTA are investing in general improvements to the School but need your help to complete various projects within the grounds: 
* Railings rubbing down 
* Fence and gate repairs 
* Leaf clearing 
* General tidying up around the school grounds 
* New noticeboard installation 
Free tea, coffee and refreshments will be provided. All children must be supervised at all times. If you’re able to help, please contact a member of the PTA or email: pta@melthammoor.org 


[bookmark: _GoBack]School Gates 
You may have noticed that we are now closing the pedestrian and main school gates throughout the school day, in addition to locking the playground gate. Please can you make sure that the gates are kept shut during these times. Those with disabled parking badges are still welcome to use our disabled parking. 

Dates for your diary:
February 2017
Mon 27th	School opens

March 2017
Weds 1st	Y2 assembly
Fri 3rd		World Book Day Celebration
Weds 8th	Y4 assembly
Mon 13th	Book Fair all week after school
Weds 15th	Y6 assembly
Thurs 16th	Parents’ Evening
Weds 22nd	Y3 assembly
Fri 24th	Comic Relief
Weds 29th	Y5 assembly

April 2017
Weds 5th	Reception class assembly
Fri 7th		School closes for Easter
Mon 24th	School opens

May 2017
Mon 1st	School closed—May Day
Fri 26th	School closes for half term	

June 2017
Mon 5th	Teacher Training Day, school closed
Tues 6th	Children back to school

